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Comments: I utilize the forest in many different ways, and in many different areas around the state.

The restrictions to motorized use is my biggest problem.

Please keep open all existing motorized areas for snowmobiles and off-road atv's and dirt bikes.  By closing

areas, you are forcing more users into concentrated areas causing more harm and a diminished user experience.

In particular, the Ophir valley needs to stay open to snowmobiles, and a much needed safe passage to the top of

Ophir pass is absolutely necessary.

Also, I oppose the San Juan Wilderness bill, in particular the boundary that touches Last Dollar road on the south

side of Last Dollar pass.  We snowmobile that area, and wilderness boundaries should not come anywhere close

to touching a county road like this proposal does.

The wilderness bill is a waste of resources that could be used elsewhere.

I do not believe that wilderness attracts more visitors like the proponents say. It diminishes access.

Thank you

 


